MESA REGAL TENNIS CLUB

Mesa, AZ

MEETING MINUTES
January 2, 2023
A meeting of the Mesa Regal Tennis Club (MRTC) was called to order by President Randy Law on Monday, January 2, 2023 at 4:30 pm in Royal Hall.  A member quorum was determined to be present.
A Moment of Remembrance was observed for ailing or deceased members, friends, and family.
Secretary’s Report:  Secretary Diane Borle reported that the meeting Minutes of December 13, 2022 were posted at the Skybox bulletin board and on the club website.  Since no changes were made, the minutes stand approved as posted.
Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Cyndi Griffith reported a balance of $9,613.
Membership:  Sue Yoggerst reported that we currently have 205 members.  She did an analysis and 29 members are from Val Vista, 3 from Apache Wells, and 1 from The Groves.
Spring Tournaments – Catherine DeGrandpre reported that the SVE spring tournament will be March 6-11 and sign-up sheets will be posted next week.  The SSV tournament will be held March 13-18.
1.5 Tournament – Brenda Boulet initiated discussion on holding the 1.5 tournament.  Level 1.5 players are down from when it started.  She has polled all the other clubs and currently there are 28 men and 33 women.  To fill all the brackets we need 48 players.  It was decided to open registration to 2.0’s and see how many players sign up.
Upcoming Events:

ASU Ladies will be here this Saturday, January 7 from 1-3 pm.

The Cal Am Tennis Fun Day will be Sat. January 21 at Tower Point.  Last day to sign up is Jan. 12.

Pickleball – Sandy Spangler reported that they would like this event to be for real beginners of tennis and pickleball.  Date is Saturday, March 4.
Tennis Balls – New tennis balls will be put in the coaches’ baskets for Saturday’s ASU Ladies’ event. 

Team Clothing – Mary Ann Harding distributed hats and showed examples of the new half-zip tennis pullovers.  Contact her to place an order.
Court Maintenance – The courts are in good shape due to the recent rains and cleanup.  They will be cleaned again if needed for the ASU Ladies’ exhibition on Saturday.  It was reported that some of our water squeegees need repair or replacement, and we could use a couple more.
Scorekeepers – Allen Clow reported that an updated scorekeepers and availability list will be available soon.
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January 2, 2023

President’s Report: 
· The Nominations Committee will begin meeting soon.

· Only one person expressed interest in serving on a marketing committee.  Other interested members can contact Randy.

· President Randy presented a list of questions on a new league play format to replace the Ten Cap system.  During discussion, the most important issues that arose are:  having a one-team concept for support and camaraderie; the ability to provide objective data to assist with move ups and downs; and be less harsh in dealing with the impact of match results.   Randy will use the results of this discussion to guide his input at this Thursday’s EVSTL meeting.
EVSTL – Ken Borle summarized the four options the EVSTL has so far considered to replace Ten Cap next season.  It was generally agreed that any new system must be dynamic, contain player rosters, schedules, and be capable of recording match play results.
NEW BUSINESS:
Darryl Walls asked if matches could start at 10 am in the colder December and January months. 
With the cooler morning temperatures, ponchos and blankets are available for the scorekeepers.

As there was no further business, member Ken Borle moved to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by member Sue Yoggerst, and the meeting adjourned at 5:47 p.m.
Minutes respectfully submitted by,
Diane Borle, Secretary
Next Meeting:  February 6, 2023
